

15/09/2017

St. Theresa's School is owned and operated by St. Theresa's Parish Albion

Fr Barry Hughes P.P 17 Drummartin St Albion 3020

1ews etter



St Theresa's Primary School

16 Drummartin Street, Albion 3020 Phone: (03) 9311 9070 Fax: (03) 9364 8894 Email: principal@stalbion.catholic.edu.au

16 Drummartin Street Albion 3020 ph: 9311 9070 email: <u>principal@stalbion.catholic.edu.au</u> www.stalbion.catholic.edu.au

fax: 9364 8894

17 EDITION

Dear Parents

Term 3 has gone by very quickly and the children have worked very hard. You should be proud of them. It has been a very busy Term with many highlights including First Communion, the concert and the Gr 3 /4 camp.

Behind the scenes we have also been very busy completing enrolment processes for 2018 and completing organisational plans for next year as well. We should be able to provide you with Grade structures and staffing arrangements for 2018 early next term.

As you have been previously informed next year our school will go through a Review process conducted by the Australian Council for Educational Research (ACER). ACER will review the school using the National School Improvement Tool. To begin our preparations for the Review our staff will attend a two-day preparation program next week on Thursday and Friday.

THERE WILL BE NO SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN NEXT THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.

TERM 3 FINISHES FOR CHILDREN NEXT WEDNESDAY THE 20TH OF SEPTEMBER AT 3.15p.m

Next Tuesday we will be conducting our evening with Professor John Hajek about raising children in more than one language. Details were sent home recently. Please come along.

PARISH MASS TIMES

Monday:	
Tuesday:	
Wednesday:	9.00 am Queen of Heaven 10.30am Mother of God. (Polish)
Thursday:	9.00am Mother of God.
Friday:	9.00am Albion 6.00pm (Polish, Mother of God)
Saturday:	6.00pm (Vigil) Mother of God.
Sunday:	10.30am Albion 9.00am Mother of God, (Polish). 9.00am Queen of Heaven.

From the Grade 5 & 6s....

Dear Parents and Guardians,

The Year 5/6 students are currently working together to make a timeline of St Theresa's Parish history. We would like anyone who has been a part of our parish and school to share information about the past and history of St Theresa's.

We are looking for photos, sacramental certificates, facts and recounts about important celebrations and events that may help us with our project.

If you are willing to share something of our special history, please contact one of the following:

School Office: 9311 9070

Frank Stosic (Year 6 class teacher) franks@stalbion.catholic.edu.au

and Tenille-Marie Pereira (Year 5 class teacher) teniellep@stalbion.catholic.edu.au

Children should wear summer uniform in Term 4 however during October children may also wear winter uniform if the days are cold.

FATHERS' NIGHT

Last Friday night our Fundraising Committee conducted our annual Fathers' Night. It was a great success and was well attended. Thanks to everyone who was able to come along and a special word of thanks to all of the parents who helped out on the night.

DATES AND EVENTS

SEPTEMBER

20th Term 3 finishes at 3.15 p.m

OCTOBER

9th - Term 4 commences. 20th St Theresa's Day

Finally, I wish to congratulate the boys and girls for their efforts this Term and for the progression they are making with their learning.

I wish to thank all of our teacher and other staff for their efforts for the children. Our teachers work very hard to ensure a rigorous focus on the learning of our children and on creating a culture whereby the progress of the children is the focus of what we do.

I wish to thank the Advisory Board, The Fundraising Committee and all of our volunteers for their continued support for our school.

I hope that you are able to spend some quality time with the children over the September holidays and I hope that the children have a good rest.

Have a great weekend. Yours sincerely,

> Robert Macklin Principal

